FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Wednesday, January 23, 2008
Town Hall, Employees Lounge
Present: Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kirby, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Westervelt, 
Mr. Kelliher and Mr. Mastascusa,

Absent: Mr. Linnane

Guests: Mr. Tassone, Finance Director, Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator, and Police 

Chief Nolan
At 7:40 PM the meeting was called to order.
Mr. Kirby brought up questions made to Chief Nolan about his Operating Budget, to which 
Chief Nolan responded.  Attention to details was one issue brought up.  Mr. Kirby questioned how

the Police budget would accommodate the increased number of detectives for CIU, outlined on 

page 10.  Chief Nolan said that he would find alternative funding for the 3rd detective.

Chief Nolan said that historically there always has been three detectives.  Officer Gerardi left to go to the State Police and that third position was never filled.  The third detective did prosecutions.  Chief Nolan said the third person would come from within the department and shifts in employees would be made.

Mr. Kirby asked about the membership in NEMLEC, item 53540.  North Reading is one of 50 surrounding towns who are within the Woburn Court district and who assist each other in high risk operations.  The officers involved go through formal training and respond to situations that the State Police cannot respond to, such as strikes.  Ms. Hurlbut asked how many times the town has responded to situations and been reimbursed from NEMLEC.  Chief Nolan named a few instances where they were called out, but in 5 or 6 of the incidents mentioned, Homeland Security reimbursed the town.  Chief Nolan said that those officers that go out for training and participate in situations bring back knowledge and training to the other officers.

Account number 53460, Psych. and medical exams for new hires.  Chief Nolan said that they will be deducting $3,500 from the $7,250.  If there is a hiring freeze, this item would be eliminated.  

$2,000 for SWAT firearm supplies and batteries.  Chief Nolan said that because of the ongoing war, there is a shortage of ammunition and the prices have doubled.

Members questioned the $5,000 for accreditation in NEMLEC.
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Ms. Hurlbut and Mr. Kelliher emphasized that cuts need to be made and they are “looking for other ways to do business.”
$500 has been slotted for O.T. needed for re-writing the Police policy and procedures.  Chief said that there is already a lawsuit in progress because of a loop hole in their policies.  He noted that if funds were not available, he will still get them re-written some how.

Page 53, item 55800 – Clothing and Ballistic Vests for new hires.  Chief said that even if there are no new hires, he still needs these items for the men on reserve.  He figures he needs 4 new vests at $1,000 each.  Chief explained to members how reserve officers are brought through the system and are eventually hired full-time when approved.

Page 55 shows the $100 for NESPIN, a membership fee for the Intelligence Network.

Warrant Mgt. System – this was a program that the state district courts initiated to enter warrants into a computer system, but there were too many.  Now letters are sent out or an officer is sent out when notified by the court.

Prior to leaving at 8:50, Chief Nolan said they are still working on the new Police Station Building issues.  

Town Administrator’s report
Benefits -  Mr. Balukonis passed around a GIC Fact Sheet.  This insurance change would be a “local option”, not needing Town Meeting approval.  Mr. Balukonis explained the options,  advantages and disadvantages.  In February the Board of Selectmen will take a vote on whether to participate in the program at the next available opportunity, July ’09, if they agree by October ’08.

Mr. Kirby warned Mr. Balukonis that he should get a figure on how many employees might opt to get their benefits from the Town now that it will be required.  He said that even if 10% opt to sign up, that could mean a $150,000 cost to the town. 
A sheet outlining the Mass. Department of Revenue Division of Local Services FY09 Local Aid Estimate was passed out.  The sheet indicates that Chapter 70 money will increase to $600,000, but that Lottery money will decrease.

Mr. Balukonis advised members that a DPW truck is being proposed to be added to the Special Town Meeting.

At the Chair/Vice Chair meeting, overrides were discussed and which kind.  Schools are proposing to put Music and Art back into their curriculum with any additional money they get but they would not put back Wednesday afternoons.  The SPED deficit is lowering.

Mr. Westervelt reviewed the School Committee meeting.  He said they need $1.2 Mil to meet level funding.  They would like to “Recover & Restore.”  Ms. Hurlbut said their level funding amount is now down to $800,000.  The general consensus of the School Committee would be to go for an override.  The FY09 Capital list was reviewed.
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Finance Director’s Report
The FY08 Estimated Recap was passed out.  Mr. Tassone feels this is pretty much on target.

At 10:30 pm Mr. Wolpin made motion to adjourn which was seconded by Mr. Jones, Sr., voted: unanimously.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 30, 2008, at 7:30 pm
Approved ________________________

Dated __________________ 

